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Dear Pastor and Praying Friends,  

 

***Please note that all postal mail 

needs to be sent to our new postal 

mailing address as noted at the bottom 

of our letterhead and not to our old 

postal mailing address.*** 

 

Thank you for your sacrificial special 

offerings, all the cards and emails for 

our family during Christmas, and for 

your on going support and prayers for 

our family and the ministry of the Lord 

Jesus Christ here in Thailand!  

 

Within the last month 6 of our previous 

English students have came back 

several times to study with us again. 

Two of these are sisters that have not 

been back for almost two years. We 

thought that more than likely we would 

never see these sisters again because 

before they stopped coming, they 

started asking us questions about 

ghosts, spirits, life after death etc, then 

after that, they stopped coming. Now I 

am using a Creation to Christ Bible 

study for English class so they are 

learning about the truths of the Gospel. 

Please continue to pray for all of the 

English students that they will not 

harden their heart toward the working 

of the Lord in their souls but that they 

will respond to the working of the Lord.   

 

Summer break for most schools is 

starting toward the end of March to 

around May and we are preparing for 

our 5th annual English camp from 

March 28-April 1. We are praying 

for the Lord to give us as many 

students as possible and let us see 

at least 20 of them saved and unite with 

the churches. Pray for the high 

schoolers and adults that will come, for 

us that are teaching, preaching, and 

giving testimonies, for safety during the 

camp, and for people to respond to the 

working of the Lord in their souls to be 

saved and follow Him.          

 

We praise the Lord for the opportunity 

this past weekend to be with Missionary 

Enrile Badua at the Bangkok Baptist 

Church, in which I was able to teach 

and preach the last Sunday of their 

missions month. We thank the Lord for 

His working in the souls of the 

members this past month and the church 

increased their monthly missions budget 

by about $200.00! Please pray that the 

members will be faithful in their giving 

so their church can expand their 

missions ministry.   

   

In January we were invited to preach at 

a Lahu New Year Celebration near Pa 

Mai Deng BC. I preached about the 

blessings that Jesus Christ wants to give 

you this year which are the forgiveness 

of your sins, the peace of God, being 

your friend that is closer than a brother 

that you can fully trust, and lastly, Jesus 

Christ wants to take care of your daily 

needs. But the question is are you going 

to allow Jesus Christ to bless you with 

these blessings or not by sincerely 

responding to the working of the Lord 

in your soul either through repentance 

and accepting Jesus Christ as your 

Saviour or by surrendering your life to 

obey & follow the teachings of the 

Word of God in your daily lives. I was 

also able to talk to a few men and 0 

 

explain to them that you are not a 

Christian because your parents or 

relatives are Christian or because you 

have been baptized etc but because you 

have personally obeyed the command 

of Jesus Christ to repent and believe the 

Gospel of Jesus Christ. Pray for the 

members and the people that come to 

Pa Mai Deng BC that they will 

surrender their lives to the Lord for Him 

to use them to be a witness to the lost 

around the church and will use and 

teach the Bible truths they are learning 

to others. Also pray because within the 

past month the devil has been fighting 

against the working of God here in 

several different ways and we need the 

Lord's wisdom and direction in these 

situations. 

 

Along with these things over the past 

months we had Christmas and New 

Years celebrations in the churches, I 

was able to give a Bible challenge in 

Anucha's daughter's wedding, Apisit 

was licensed into the Gospel ministry, 

and this Sunday is Wiang Ping BC 

anniversary.  

 

Once again thank you for the special 

offerings, cards and emails for our 

family during Christmas, and for your 

on going support and prayers for our 

family and the ministry of the Lord 

Jesus Christ here in Thailand! 

 

For the Millions of Untold Souls in 

Thailand, 
 

Brian, Evelyn, Ruth, and 

Rachel McClain  
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A church choir singing at the  

Lahu New Year 

Ruth & Rachel singing at Bangkok BC 

Preaching in Thai at the Lahu New Year & Anucha is translating 

into Lahu because some of the older people only understand Lahu. 

Ruth & Rachel singing with Hannah & Nod at  

Christmas Service at Lanna BC 

Preaching at Bangkok BC 

 


